
 

 
 

Statement submitted to the Maine Pesticide Board regarding the Application 

for Variance Permit pursuant to Chapter 29, Section 6  

by Vegetation Control Service, Inc. (VCS)  

on behalf of TransCanada Energy Ltd, Kibby Wind Power Project 
 
TransCanada has submitted this application to treat within wetlands on the southern half 

of the Kibby 115 kV transmission line right-of-way with hand held motorized back pack sprayers.  

All vegetation maintenance activities at Kibby are guided by a New England utility 
industry standard selective Integrated Vegetation Management (IVM) program.  Under this 
program, the primary ecological communities or “natural areas” that TransCanada intends to 
establish, encourage and support are natural areas of early successional primarily lower growing 
herbaceous and scrub-shrub vegetation, in order to comply with Federal clearance standards:   

1. Primary targets:  woody plants capable of maturing over twelve feet in height.   

2. “Noxious Weeds” including poisonous and invasive species.  

3. Grasses, herbaceous growth and shrubs or woody vegetation that matures less than twelve 
feet in height (except where they are capable of interfering with the electric structures) will 
be reasonably avoided and encouraged to flourish. 

GENERAL WETLANDS SPECIFICATIONS 

1. TransCanada will maintain mechanical only areas twenty-five feet by horizontal measurement 
from the banks on either side of surface waterbodies/open surface waters in wetlands.  

2. Herbicide applications in wetlands are limited spray areas in which only appropriately 
labeled herbicides with low toxicity ratings are applied using low-volume, selective hand-
held application methods when there is no surface water present. 

From initial field survey’s including the mapping of all “sensitive areas” by TRC Engineering 
Services during the permit process, and two field survey’s by VCS senior consulting staff, there are 
only a few wetlands that meet the criteria of Chapter 26 (no great ponds, only a few characterized by 
visible surface water or dominated by emergent or aquatic plants). Additionally, the week of July 9th, 
a three man crew of VCS senior field staff and GIS experts will survey the line, marking “sensitive 
areas,” including wetland, in the field and in a GIS database using GPS technology.  All herbicide 
application is also trained to the specifics of the Kibby project before being allowed on the right-of-
way. 

The plan for 2012 is to use hand cutting and back pack hand pumps in the designated wetlands 
under Chapter 26.  These are areas in which there are few target species, which tend to grow at a 
slower rate due to the wetland conditions. 

We request that the board review this Variance Application as an initial review of the Vegetation 

Management Plan approved by LURC and Maine DEP in 2011.  Future application in wetlands 
would benefit from a selective, directed spray by motorized pack back applications that allow the 
applicator to minimize the impact to non-target organisms in the understory. 

Thank You for the opportunity to submit this request, 

 
Jeffrey M. Taylor, ISA Arborist 
Wendy L. Priestley, Ph.D.      June 26, 2012 
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